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                     Hostess Schedule* 

May 27th, 2017: Pender Harbor Piecemakers 
September  30th, 2017: 1/2 Moon Crazies 

October 28, 2017:  Fat Quarters 
November 25, 2017: Cotton Club 
January 27th, 2018:  Off The Wall 
February 24th, 2018: Gone to Pieces 

March 31, 2018: Pender Harbor Piecemakers 
April 28, 2018:  1/2 Moon Crazies 

 
*When Satellite group is hosting; all members 
of the Satellite group are welcome to stay (no 
charge) and  enjoy and participate in the days 
activities.   

Next NEWSLETTER  
Deadline: 
Sept 7, 2017 

 
Things to Remember for meeting: 

**Coffee/tea cup ï  
*** Name Tag 

**Donation to hostess group for 
snack      

Fat Quarter Draw:    
 monochromatic blues in 

shades 

This Monthõs Hostess 

Group:    Pender Harbor 

Piecemakers  

 I was glad to see all the activities last Resource Day.  Thanks to Program for an 
eventful time.  I loved those ñwhisper quiltsò and if you missed them, they will be at 
the Quilt Show. 

The Comfort Society were busy hanging more baby quilts and cutting fabric for your 
next comfort quilt.  Also great to hear one third of the Raffle tickets for ñYellow Bitsò 
are sold.   

This is our last month before the Quilt Show.  I know a lot of us are still working to 
finish the quilts we have registered.  Many thanks to Marg Kurys for all those            
registration days.  It means our Quilt Show committee now has the numbers and     
details to organize our show.  We are still collecting ñSilent Auctionò items.  Bring 
them to Resource Day, May 27

th
. 

This is also the last month to step up and volunteer for one of the vacant positions.  
Letôs have a full slate by July 1st. 

I have put in a separate article for our Year End Windup 
ï June 24

th
. ï Look for it. 

Next Quilt Show Committee Meeting is May 9
th
, 10 am.  

Contact Judi Wilson (e-mail) if you wish to attend. 

Lynda White. 



Joanne Polan 604-837-7754 joan-

nepolan@gmail.com 

 

Loose Threads :   Meets at a mem-

bers home in Sechelt area—taking 

turns to host.  Second Thursday 

Sonja Randell  604 885-7722        

sonja2287@telus.net 

Fat Quarters :  Meet at Fibre      

Expressions  Third Sundays  11 - 3   

Nancy Climie 604-885-6745 

nclimie@telus.net  

Gone To Pieces :   

Meets at Frank West Hall Gibsons. 

Second Sat of the month 

Marg Kurys 604-747-2999 

 mail4margi@dccnet.com 

 

Cotton Club :   

Meets at Frank West Hall Gibsons 

2nd Wed & 3rd Sat of the month  

Linda Gant  604-886-7639 

lgant@telus.net 

Pender Harbour Piecemakers:  

Meet at Madeira Park: Lee Ewing 

604-883-2620  lewing@dccnet.com 

 

½ Moon Crazies :  Meets at     

Greencourt, Sechelt. 2nd Sun. 9—5      

Carol Bowie  604 885-4127                             

quiltscrapqueen@dccnet.com 

 

Off the Wall:  Meets at Frank 

West Hall—Gibsons 2nd (10-1) 

&4th (10-3)  Thursdays                  

 
Please contact : 
Val Marus: 

valmarus1@gmail.com 
     
Next Newsletter Deadline 

Sept 7,  2017 
   

for Meeting:  
Sept 30, 2017 
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Position Name Position Name 

President Lynda White Vice President Karen Biddlecombe 

Past PresidentðSunshine Judi Wilson Treasurer Helene Johnston 

Secretary Moira Sarling Website Admin Sheila Macdonald 

Block of the Month  Sue Lowell, Helen Bailey Quilt Show Chair  Jeannette Lucas 

Comfort Quilts Bernice Johnson, Liz Lacey, 
Maria Lodzinski, Andrea 
Kusebauch, Jeannette Thompson, 
Noriko Kawaguchi, Elizabeth 
Byrne, Joan Baker 

Quilt Show         
Committee 

TOO MANY TO TYPE OUT!  

AWESOME VOLUNTEERS 

HAVE STEPPED FORWARD 

AND ARE INVOLVED  

Membership &             
Merchandise 

Pauline Weber, Linda Gant 

Gail Junnila  
 Publicity Liz Lacey 

Program Committee / 
Mini Workshops 

Rojean Trent, Betti        
McGillivray, Jill Bellisimo, 
Marion Williamson, Sue   
Towers 

Library Maria Lodzinski, Liz Lacey,  
Sandra LeHeup & Kathleen Bezaire 

Newsletter Editor/FB As-
sistant 

Karen Biddlecombe 
Val Marus 

Retreat Committee  NEEDS TO BE FILLED 

Bus Trip Chair NEEDS TO BE FILLED Youth Outreach NEEDS TO BE FILLED 

mailto:nclimie@telus.net
mailto:valmarus@dccnet.com
mailto:krtrent@telus.net


Call to Order 
 
President Lynda White called the meeting to order at 11:04 
am.  
Lynda thanked Gone to Pieces for hosting and thank you to 
Sheila MacDonald for filling in for our Secretary for the last 
two months.  Thank you Maria Lodzinski for donating your 
money to the Guild from your chair Sale last month. 
  
General Meeting 
It was MOVED and SECONDED that the minutes of the 
meeting held March 31, 2017 be approved as distributed in 
the Newsletter.  CARRIED 
 
Treasurerôs Report: was made available.  The rent is being 

increased from $250 to $275 a meeting.  That is an increase 

of $200 a year. 

 
  
Committee Reports: 
Old Business: 
Hands Across The Water (Campbell River) deadline for their 
Canada 150 Quilt Challenge is June 15.  
The June Wind Up will cost $10 + a fat ı.  The Satellite 
Groups are welcome to attend. 
Judi Wilson is asking for a volunteer to be next yearôs Vice 
President. 
 

New Business: 
A thank you card was read out from Bellies and Babies for 
the 3 donated quilts. 
The Fraser Valley Quiltersô Guild sent a poster for their quilt 
show, Patchwork Nation, June 23-24 at the George Preston 
Rec. Centre in Langley. 
All in Stitches Quilt Guild sent a poster for the Everett Quilt 
Show, Through the Eye of the Quilter April 28-29 at the   
Xfinity Edward D. Hansen Conference Center, Everett, 
Washington.  
The Committees are asked to do up a Year End Report so 
info can be passed on to the next volunteers. 
 

Newsletter: 
The deadline is May 4, 2017 for the next Newsletter.   
 

Membership: 
Pauline Weber reported that there were 66 members in   
attendance.  The door prizes were purchased from Sew 
Easy and won by:  Anne Hansen, Eryl Shindel and Helen 
Christian. 
 

Comfort Society: 
Thank you Karen Biddlecombe for printing more labels for 
our quilts.  Thank you quilt members for sewing on the     
labels before you hand them in.  It is a big help!  Karen     
Burney at the Sechelt Senior Centre will receive a raffle quilt 
to help the Refugee Family Fund.  Karen Biddlecombe had 
donated a quilt that is just perfect for the raffle for the Gib-
sons Wildlife Rehabilitation Centre along with 2 baby quilts 
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S.C.Q.G. RESOURCE DAY MINUTES:  April 29, 2017  

with a similar theme made by our members.  Four 
quilts are going to a family from Jordan relocating to 
the Sunshine Coast after the summer.  Three quilts 
and 9 blocks are ready for the CQAô s Ronald 
McDonald House Big Quilt Bee. 
 

Block of the Month: 
The block this month is Creek Rose and all the kits 
are sold.  Eileen Evans won the draw today. 
 

Program Report:       
Woodpecker Ridge Studios, Wool Penny Rugs,  
Fibre Works Gallery, A Threaded Needle and Nells 
Embroidery displayed their crafts and were available 
to answer questions.  The Fat ı draw was won by 
Phyllis Argyle.  Next months draw will be               
monochromatic blues in shades. Everyone who has 
participated over the year will be entered in a year 
end draw. 
Elaine Quehlôs classes have some space July 5,6 & 
7 at the Seaside Centre.  $200 for Full Bloom (2 day 
workshop). $100 for Radial Piecing (1 day).  Supply 
lists available. 
The Whisper Challenge was won by Team 1, Carol 
Bowie, Ann Selder, Lissi Hemstalk and Helene 
Johnston 
UFO race shows Lyndaôs team leading with 7234 to 
Carolôs team at 7082. 
May Program is Martha Todd, a textile artist from 
Vancouver.  She will do a trunk show for us which 
includes silk scarves and jewellery. 
Bus Trip: 
Sold out.  Members are to meet at 7:15 a.m. at the 

Seniors Centre.  Some members will be picked up 

along the route.  The admission to the Boundary 

Bay Quilt Show is $6.  There will be stops            

afterwards at Fabricana and Granville Island.  

 

Quilt Show: 
A request was made for baking both savory and 
sweet.  We have started to receive donations for our 
Silent Auction. A vote was taken to let men enter 
free.  This was defeated.  It was suggested that 
maybe someone would volunteer to attend the Lions 
Gate Quiltersô Guild meeting on Tuesday May 23 at 
7:30 p.m. to encourage them to attend our show and 
buy raffle tickets.   
 

Library: 
There will be one more sale of retired books at the 
May meeting.  Phone Maria at 604-885-0721 if you 
are unable to return your library books. 
 

Show and Tell:   There was a great Show and Tell. 
 
Adjourned at 11:40 a.m. 
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S.C.Q.G. BOARD MINUTES:   April 29, 2017  

Present:  
Lynda White, Lee Ewing, Moira Sarling, Linda Grant, 
Sew Lowell, Helene Johnston, Rojean Trent, Ada 
Yeo, Carol Bowie, Judi  Wilson, Marg Kurys  
   
Call to Order 

Lynda White called the meeting to order at approx. 
12:55 pm. 

 Treasurer: 
Sunshine Coast Credit Union has sent us a $750 
grant to support our Quilt Show. 
 
New Business: 
We could ask Guild members to sew labels on the 
Comfort Society Quilts during the meeting to spread 
the workload. 
 
Old Business: 
Wind Up ï food will be decided on at the May         
meeting.  It was suggested we have a 50/50 draw.  
Lynda is supplying prizes and if anyone has other 
items to donate they would be appreciated.  The 
membership will be asked next meeting to pay the 
$10 and let us know of any dietary concerns. 
 
Block of the Month: 
All blocks were sold out again this month. Due to 
selling out the blocks each month, there is a small 
surplus which will be used to keep the kit prices at $5 
for as long as possible. 

  
 
Program: 
Costs of programs was discussed.  It is very difficult to 
cost out programs.  The Committee strives to do the 
best for the membership.  It was suggested that         
Program should perhaps be split into classes, program 
and mini workshops. 
 
Group Reports: 
İ Moon Crazies ï Thank you to the Program            
Committee for the UFO and Whisper Challenge, great 
idea! 
Cotton Club ï Now meets the 2

nd
 Wednesday of the 

month plus the 3
rd
 Saturday 

Gone to Pieces ï Doing a class on making bowls from 
cords 
Pender Harbour Piecemakers ï will be picking up and 
dropping off frames for Quilt Show.  Members invited to 
the Wind Up on June 24 
 
Past President ï Almost have a complete slate.  Still 
need a very important Vice President.   
 
Review of Policies and Job Descriptions: 
Carol Bowie, Judi Wilson and Lee Ewing serve on this 
committee.  The committee is doing a great job and a 
good discussion took place.  The document is just 
about complete.  It will be mailed out to the membership 
before the next meeting. 

Getting Ready for our Quilt Show:  JUNE 17 ñ18, 2017  

Dear Quilters, It is only six weeks until our show....... Plans are moving ahead with many aspects 

of our show, and I have just a few thoughts on our final preparations, so here goes! 

Thanks to all who have signed up for the many volunteer jobs to date. There are still some vacant 

spots, so please check with any member of this team about where your assistance is needed.  For 

us to reach our fund-raising goal, we need you to donate an item for the Silent Auction or the Mem-

bers' Market. How about a table runner, a tea cozy or a set of place mats? Jean Whitehead is col-

lecting these items.  We also need all members to sell a book or two of raffle tickets for our fabulous 

Raffle Quilt "Yellow Bits". Noriko Kawaguchi has the tickets and you can contact her when you 

need another book at 604-886-0085.  

Thank you all for your participation! Keep on stitching. 

    Jeannette Lucas 

COMMITTEE:  Jeannette Lucas, Anne Willis,  Jean Whitehead, Judi Wilson, Noriko Kawaguchi, 

Liz Lacey, Karen Biddlecombe, Lynda White 
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PROGRAM:  May 2017  

 The Fat Quarter Draw for 
May is Monochromatic 
blues in shades.  This 
means that black is add-
ed to blue.  The year end 
Fat Quarter Draw will 
happen as well. 

The Program for May is 
Martha Todd.  Martha is a 
textile artist from the    
lower mainland.  She has 
been making Japanese 
knotted jewellery and will 
be bringing some of that 
as well as her quilts. 

We still have a couple of 
spaces for Elaine Quehlôs 
classes.  Two day design 
workshop 200$ and a one 
day Radial Piecing    
workshop 100$.  Both 

workshops take place at 
Seaside Centre.  Supply 
lists are available to those 
who have signed up.  
This is a great opportunity 
to learn from an amazing 
Canadian quilter! 

We will be having a   
workshop in November 
with our own Joan Baker.  
Joan will be doing a     
repeat of her quilted   
jacket for those who had 
to miss it last time.  At the 
October Resource Day 
you will receive first     
instructions and the   
workshop date in         
November is still to be 
decided. 
  If you have any guest 

presenters that you would 
like to see please email 
the Program Committee. 

Program Committee: 

  

Rojean Trent 
ktrent@telus.net 
Jill Bellisomo 
5bells@telus.net 
Betti  McGilvery  

 betti_mcg@hotmail.com 

Marion Williamson              
marianwilliam-
son@hotmail.com  
Sue Towers 

Monochromatic colors are all the 

colors (tints, tones, and shades) of a 

single hue.      Monochromatic color 

schemes are derived from a single 

base hue, and extended using its 

shades, tones and tints (that is, a 

hue modified by the addition of 

black , gray  (black  + white ) and 

white . 

 

mailto:5bells@telus.net
mailto:betti_mcg@hotmail.com
http://cbpofarizonainc.com/wp-content/uploads/monochromatic-color-wheel.jpg
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/ŀƳǇōŜƭƭ wƛǾŜǊ CǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇ vǳƛƭǘŜǊǎ DǳƛƭŘ 

IŀƴŘǎ !ŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ²ŀǘŜǊ нлмт 

Campbell River Friendship Quilt Guild would like to invite you to celebrate Canada at our Hands Across the Water. 

When:  September 30
th
  2017 10 am ï 3:30 pm 

Where:  Fraternal Order of Eagles Hall 1999 14 Ave, Campbell River. Park at the front of the building, the   
               hall is around the back. Not a huge parking lot so carpool if possible. 
 
Cost:  $18.00 includes lunch, a truck show by Dapne Greig, merchants and some great take homes! 

How: We invite you to wear red and white. Our guild members are making Fascinators to wear and we 
            would love to see lots of other people wearing them too! 
 
Please register by the 15

th
 of June. We will open registration to anyone not a member of the five hosting guilds 

after the 15
th
 of June. 

 
Your registration should include your name and guild affiliation and a cheque made payable to CRFQG. If you require a 
gluten-free sandwich please indicate this on your registration. Send your registrations to: 
 
Sandy Widen 
252 River City Lane 
Campbell River BC V9W 8H2 
 

Please find attached the pattern for the block exchange and the challenge quilt specifications.  

Island Sewing has very generously donated a Pfaff Creative 1.5 sewing and embroidery machine. We will be only   
offering $5.00 raffle tickets for the machine to our guests at this event. The raffle will be drawn that day. All proceeds 
from the raffle will go towards CRFQGôs Community Projects Fund. 

If you have questions about this event please email Lois Kelly at dandlkelly@shaw.ca or Nancy Johnstone at           

nancyjo@telus.net 

========================================================================================= 

/ŀƴŀŘŀ мрл vǳƛƭǘ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ 

The theme of the challenge is Celebrate Canada 150.  We are hoping to get  lots of entries this 
year and hope you have fun depicting an aspect of Canada that you enjoy!  The challenge is for 
quilted wall hangings.  

Your quilt must:  

Include a maple leaf in either the design or the quilting.  It could be a Canadian Flag. 

Measure less than 150 inches around the perimeter (all sides added together).  Examples of the 
largest            measurements are a 37.5 inch x 37.5 inch square or a 30 inch x  45 inch rectangle or other 
shape adding up to less than that. 

Contain at least two of these features ï ocean, mountain, lake, tree, prairie, river, or beach. 

Please do an information sheet with the quilt name, your name, phone number and Guild name.  Include                
acknowledgements (e.g.. designer if not an original) 

Judging will be by viewerôs choice. 

The quilts will be displayed at Hands Across the Water on September 30, 2017 in Campbell River. 

Have fun! 

mailto:dandlkelly@shaw.ca
mailto:nancyjo@telus.net
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1st EVER:  WIND UP PARTY FOR OUR WONDERFUL      

GUILD AND OUR SATELLITE MEMBERS  

SATURDAY, JUNE 24 TH  

 

11 AM TO 3 PM  

 

Our agenda for the day includes a catered lunch, board games (these are games 

from your board), 50/50 draw, and prizes. 

 

It’s our year-end to reflect, relax, view winning quilts, and enjoy the day. 

 

All satellite group members are welcome to attend. 

 

Admission  cost for the lunch is $10. 00 and a fat quarter.  We will need your 

RSVP and $10. 00 at the May Resource Day.  This will enable us to know the 

number of lunches to order.  Let us know if you have any dietary concerns. 

 

Bring a fat quarter with you name on it for the “fat quarter lottery”.  You are 

welcome to bring more than one (increasing your chances of winning). 

 

We am looking forward to this first time event. 

 

Lynda White and the entire Board. 
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SCRAPPY QUILT IN UNDER 40 MINUTES 

If you love to sew, then you know that almost every project usually ends with a pile of leftover scraps. So the        

question remains what should you do with all that leftover fabric? Well, you shouldn't toss them out, that's for sure! 

As soon as that pile gets large enough, you can sew a fabulous quilt! Even better, it will only take you 40 minutes to 

do it. All you need is 2 1/2 inch wide strips of scrap fabric, and straight sewing skills. You'll also need to make sure 

you have a couple of extra bobbins - you don't want to run out mid-project! 

First, you'll need to stitch all the pieces of fabric together on the short end with a diagonal seam. 

Why diagonal? Well, it just adds extra visual interest!  

When you're done, you'll end up with one super long piece of material that's approximately 2 1/2 

inches wide.  

Next, you'll need to join, or fold, the two end pieces together. It's very important that you grab 

just one end to start, and then slowly "feed" the fabric from one hand to the other, so that you 

can make sure the material faces the same direction once you reach the other end. You don't 

want to accidentally end up with a twisted loop in the fabricΦ 

 

Next, make sure the pretty visual sides are facing/touching each other. You now basically have 

one very long folded piece of fabric. Start sewing a 1/4 inch seam all the way down the right side 

until you reach the bottom fold. 

By now you probably realize why having straight sewing skills are a must! It probably feels like 

you've sewn a length of fabric that could reach the moon and back. After you finish stitching your first seam, you'll 

need to use a pair of scissors to cut through the bottom fold. Guess what, your new piece of material is now two 

strips wide. Yay! 

Repeat the prior steps. That means joining the two end pieces together (folding it in half) and 

stitching a new seam along the right edge. When you reach the bottom, snip through the fold 

again. 

You can probably guess where this is going. You're actually doubling up on the number of fabric 

widths/rows each time you sew a new right-side seam and snip the bottom fold. What started 

out as a single width of fabric turned into 2, and it will automatically double up to 4, 8, and so 

on. 

Once your 16 widths of scrap fabric doubles to 32, you're almost finished! Just snip the bottom 

fold one more time, and check out your handiworkΦ 

Obviously, each quilt will be entirely unique, since it's made with whatever scraps you have on hand. Another plus is 

that you'll have a nice surprise in store for you every single time! 
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Tips In Caring For Your Self -Healing Cutting Mat : 
 

Hi everyone, my Tips In Caring For Your Self -Healing Cutting Mat post is proving extremely popular 

across the internet and my tip list is being printed off and shared.  Obviously, as a teacher, I'm always 

delighted to share my knowledge with everyone and 'spread the word' and I'd love you to do the same for 

me - tell everyone that you found the info right here and suggest that they visit my blog too. Thanks for 

your support in advance - Chris :D   

Your mat will warp easily: 

don't roll for a prolonged period of time - the time it takes to get it home from the shop when you buy it 

should be okay as long as you don't take the slow train home! - but once your mat's been used don't do it 

as it will open up lines where you've cut on it and can cause the mat to crack; 

don't stand it on its edge - lie it flat, on your cutting table or under a sofa or bed; 

don't iron or apply heat - don't put hot food or drinks on your mat; 

don't leave in direct sunlight or against a radiator or other heat source; 

don't leave it in a car on a sunny day. 

Moisturize 

Did you know your cutting mat needs moisture and this will make cutting easier and your rotary cutting 

blades won't dull as quickly?  To moisturize your mat now and again place it in a bath of cool  water with 

approx. 1/4 cup of white vinegar to every gallon of water.  Let it soak for about 20 minutes.  Using a soft 

mushroom scrubbing brush and a splash of gentle liquid soap you can clean the surface at the same 

time.  Rinse and air or towel dry (no heat or direct sunlight!).  If your mat smells this should really help. 

Several people have asked how to soak a mat that's too large for the bath.  My mat is huge and won't fit in 

my tub either, I soak one -half and then turn it and soak the other half.  Admittedly, it's harder to do this 

when you have an American bath tub rather than a European bath/soaker tub as they're so small but I've 

managed it.  

Try to cut regular cuts on different sections of the mat, regular use of one measured line will create 

grooves and eventually slice through your mat causing problems when cutting and blunting your rotary 

cutting blade (a regular occurrence working in a quilt store particularly on the quarter yard and yard 

lines!!!) 

When all else fails 

If a section of your mat fails, don't throw your mat out instead use heavy scissors (not your fabric        

scissors!) to cut the mat into templates and smaller sections, great for retreats and travelling, 
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H O L Y  P A R I S H   H A L L ,  5 7 0 0 

NICKERSON DRIVE,  WEST SECHELT  

 

 
Lots of New Arrivals! 

11 New Blue Cantik Batiks 
True Blue by Zen Chic 

Urban Elementz Dots are back in stock! 
Row by Row - On the Go! 

Coming soon! 
Start planning your Row's Trip now! 
Start collecting on June 21

st
! 

For Sale 
Floor Model Hand quilting frame 82.5ò x 27ò 

Beautifully hand made in wood 
Asking $200.00 

Can be viewed at the store 
 
 

www.fibreexpressions@hotmail.com 

604-885-6677 

www.fibreexpressions.com  

 

http://www.fibreexpressions@hotmail.com
http://www.fibreexpressions.com


fibreworksstudio12887@gmail.com  

www.fibreworksgallery.com  

                              604-883-2380  12887 Sunshine Coast Hwy (the 

yurts)  

Maderia Park, Gallery/Studio Hours: Wed ñSunday :11am to 5pm and by appointment  

Mark your calendar - Opening Reception ð meet the artists  Saturday, May 06, 

2017     2  to 4 pm  Loose Threads  Sunshine Coast Surface Design Association  Exhibition continues thru 

to June 11, 2017  

 

Jackie Abrams: Collect & Connect 
 Sun to Wed ï June 18 to 21, 2017 
10 am to 4 pm  $525 plus $26.30 gst 
 (www.jackieabrams.com) 

  
This is an experimental class, investigating both 
materials and techniques, and exploring the 
ways in which they can be assembled and com-
bined. 
 
We will construct with crocheting, coiling, twin-
ing, netting (looping), wrapping, stitching, ran-
dom weave, cobbling and plaiting.  Fabrics, 
sticks, shells, stones, seedpots, wires, metal 
pieces, plastic bags, and grasses are only 
some of the materials that may be incorporated. 
 
This is your class.  You can focus on complet-
ing one or more pieces, for the wall or tabletop, 
or create daily ósamplersô that may or may not 
be put together into a larger piece.  The possi-
bilities are limited only by your interest and 
imagination  

  

  

Jackie Abrams:  Paint & Plait: Bias Plait-
ed Baskets Fri to Sunï 
June 23 to 25, 2017 10 am to 4 pm 
 $395 plus $19.80 gst 

 (www.jackieabrams.com) 
  

Paint & create your own basket materials 
using acrylic paint on heavy cotton paper, a 
very user-friendly material.  Learn about 
surface design techniques and tools, while 
applying colours and creating textures.  
 
Then investigate the possibilities of bias 
plaiting, a wonderfully versatile tech-
nique.  Weave baskets that are symmetrical 
or sculptural, with graceful curves or angular 
shoulders, with corners, feet, double walls or 
covers.  Learn the rules that can certainly be 
broken, and how to apply this technique to 
other flat materials. 
Experimentation, exploration and laughter 
are all encouraged. 
Ability level:  This class is suitable for both 
beginners and more advanced basket mak-
ers, with enough materials for weaving in 
both the class and at home.   

Sue Dove Multi media design/textile 
Sat & Sun  Sep 09 & 10  10 am to 4 
pm 
Fees tba  
 
Starting with a simple, effective and 
very easy collage exercise on paper, 
using old magazines and oil pastels. 
Developing further with the process 
into a small mixed media painting /
artwork , which can then be the start-
ing point for a stitched textile piece. 
 Enabling students to feel confident 
developing their own ideas into de-
signs on paper and into sketchbooks, 
before translation into textiles. 
Using the Artwork that we have devel-
oped in the easy collage exercise, we 
will select fabrics that correspond in 
colour and pattern. 
Using the shapes and colours in your 
Artwork, we will cut them out in fabric 
pieces, constructing a Textile with 
areas of applique  and areas of stitch. 
 

http://www.jackieabrams.com
http://www.jackieabrams.com


 ******************************************* 
  

Comox Valley Schoolhouse quilters Guild—Empire 

Days Quilt ShowñMay 20-22/17 Sat &Sun 10-5 Mon 10-4  

Cumberland Cultural Centre 2674 Dunsmuir Ave,       

Cumberland.  $5 (under 12 free) 

 

Fabricated: Works of the North Star Quilters Societyñ

May 25—June 7/17 Mon-Fri 1-5 Sat-Sun 11-5 

64 Deer Park Ave, Kimberley, BC 

Contact: medean@shaw.ca 

 

 

Grouse Mountain Day Quiltersõ Guild:                      

Quilts in the ChapelñSt. Martinõs Anglican Church 

195 Windsor Road East, N Van  

June 10, 2017 9:30am to 5:00pm  $5.00 

 

 
CQA:  Canadaõs Big Quilt Bee - June 14-17, 2017 at 
Quilt Canada 2017 in Toronto, ON. See prior     news-

letter for ôSlab Blockõ info 
 

 Sunshine Coast Quilters GuildñóQuilts in Our 
Community:  June 17-18/17 
Sechelt Indian Band Hall 

5532 Sunshine Coast Hwy (behind McDonalds) Sechelt 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS:  

Comfort Society  

 $ÅÁÒ -ÅÍÂÅÒÓȟ 
 
4ÈÅ ÃÏÍÆÏÒÔ ÓÏÃÉÅÔÙ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÁÎË ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅ ×ÈÏ ÈÅÌÐÅÄ ÔÈÉÓ ÐÁÓÔ 3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙ ×ÉÔÈ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÅ     
ÃÕÔÔÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÓÏÒÔÉÎÇ ÏÆ ÍÁÔÅÒÉÁÌÓȢ )Ô ×ÁÓ ÓÕÃÈ Á ÂÉÇ ÈÅÌÐȢ 7Å ÁÒÅ ÁÇÁÉÎ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÄÏ ÔÈÉÓ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ -ÁÙ 
ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÉÆ  ÁÎÙÏÎÅ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÈÅÌÐ ÁÇÁÉÎȢ  
 
"ÅÒÎÉÃÅ ÔÏÏË ÁÎÏÔÈÅÒ Ϋί ÑÕÉÌÔÓ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÈÏÓÐÉÔÁÌ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÎÕÒÓÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÍÏÍÓ ÁÒÅ ÈÁÖÉÎÇ Á ÇÒÅÁÔ ÔÉÍÅ 
×ÏÒËÉÎÇ ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÔÏ ǢÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÐÅÒÆÅÃÔ ǢÔȢ  
 
4ÈÅ ÓÅÎÉÏÒ ÃÅÎÔÒÅ ÉÓ ÄÏÉÎÇ Á ÆÕÎÄÒÁÉÓÅÒ ÆÏÒ Á ÆÁÍÉÌÙ ÃÏÍÉÎÇ ÆÒÏÍ *ÏÒÄÁÎ ÁÎÄ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÏÖÅ Á ÑÕÉÌÔ ÔÏ 
ÒÁǩÅȢ 4ÈÅÙ ÁÒÅ ÒÅÌÏÃÁÔÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ 3ÕÎÓÈÉÎÅ #ÏÁÓÔ ÓÏÍÅÔÉÍÅ ÁÆÔÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÓÕÍÍÅÒȢ 4ÈÅ ÃÏÍÆÏÒÔ ÓÏÃÉÅÔÙ 
×ÉÌÌ ÁÌÓÏ ÄÏÎÁÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ ÏÎÃÅ ÔÈÅÙ ÁÒÒÉÖÅ ×ÉÔÈ έ ÑÕÉÌÔÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÂÏÙÓ ÁÎÄ ÏÎÅ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓȢ 
/ÎÅ ÐÁÒÅÎÔ ÉÓ Á ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÏÔÈÅÒ Á ÄÏÃÔÏÒȢ )Ô ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ Á ÂÉÇ ÈÅÌÐ ÔÏ ÔÈÅÍȢ  
3ÉÎÃÅÒÅÌÙ !ÎÄÒÅÁ 7ÉÌÓÏÎȢ  
 

 

Happy sewing from your Committee:  Bernice Johnson, Liz Lacey, Maria Lodzinski, Andrea Kusebauch, 
Jeannette Thompson, Noriko Kawaguchi, Elizabeth Burns, Joan Baker 

JOY THROUGH GIVING =  CREATING MEMORIES FOR OTHERS TO ENJOY! 

 
Fraser Valley Quilt Guild—June 23—24/17  

George Preston Rec Centre 20699-42 Ave, Langley 

Admission $7.00 gentlemen free  

Contact Liz Aubert 604-538-3505 

 

Chilliwack Quiltersõ GuildñOct 20-21/17                    

(5-8:30pm and Sat 9-4) 

Chilliwack Alliance Church 8700 Young Rd, Chilliwack 

Admission $5 (husbands free)  

Contact: Lynne Thiessen 778-808-0624 

 

******************************* 
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GUILD VOLUNTEERS NEEDED ñ2017-2018 YEAR:  

L ƴŜŜŘ ǘǿƻ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ bƻƳƛƴŀǝƴƎ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜΦ 

[ƛǎǘ ƻŦ tƻǎƛǝƻƴ ǘƻ ōŜ ŬƭƭŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ .ƻŀǊŘ aŜŜǝƴƎ ƛƴ {ŜǇǘκмт ŀǊŜΥ  

±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘτ hκ{τŀƴȅƻƴŜ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǿŜǎƻƳŜ        
ǇƻǎƛǝƻƴΚ  Lǘǎ ƴƻǘ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ǿƻǊƪ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΦ 

tǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ŀƴŘ aƛƴƛ ²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎ ς н ƳƻǊŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ о  ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ 
.ŜǧŜǊ όwƻƧŜŀƴ  ǿƛƭƭ ǎǘŀȅ ōŜƘƛƴŘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇύΦ  {ƻ ŦŀǊ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜΥ {ǳŜ ¢ƻǿŜǊǎΣ 
9ƭƭŜƴ CǳƭƭŜǊǘƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ aŀǊƛŀƴ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎƻƴΦ 

tǳōƭƛŎƛǘȅΥ   hκ{ 

wŜǘǊŜŀǘΥ  hκ{ 

vǳƛƭǘ {Ƙƻǿ нлмфΥ  hκ{ 

¸ƻǳǘƘ tǊƻƎǊŀƳΥ  hκ{ 

¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻ ōŜǧŜǊ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ  Lǘ ǎŜŜƳǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŘƛŶŎǳƭǘ ǘƻ 
ƎŜǘ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎΦ  IƻǇŜŦǳƭƭȅ ǿŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ ƎŜǘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ 
ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ŀ ǇƻǎƛǝƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƛŘŜŀǎΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜƴŘ ŀƴ ŜƳŀƛƭ ƻǊ 
ǇƘƻƴŜΦ  Lǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜǎŜ Ǉƻǎƛǝƻƴǎ ŬƭƭŜŘ ōȅ ƴŜȄǘ 
ƳŜŜǝƴƎΦ  ¢ƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ƳŜ ƎŜǘ ǳǇ ŀƴŘ ōŜƎΗ  IǳƎǎΣ 
WǳŘƛ ²ƛƭǎƻƴΣ tŀǎǘ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ 

BUS TRIP RECAP: Great day for 21 venturous souls 

travelling over to the Boundary Bay Guild Show—which 

was awesome by the way!  Then off to Fabricana in     

Richmond for an hour of browsing and seeking out       

bargains and finding something that is just the right 

shade!   Back onto the bus and off to the Cloth Shop on 

Granville Island and other wonderful shops to see.   

The bus driver Rick was reliable and it was great to sit 

down and enjoy the trip without worrying about traffic.  

Lots of thanks to the Bus Trip organizer Sharon R,    

couldn’t have had such a great outing with out her        

organizing skills. 
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!ÎÎÕÁÌ &ÅÓÔÉÖÁÌ /Æ "ÒÏËÅÎ .ÅÅÄÌÅÓ -(ÁÒÉ +ÕÙÏ- (ÁÒÉËÕÙÏ ᶫ  ÉÓ ÁÎ ÁÎÎÕÁÌ     

ÍÅÍÏÒÉÁÌ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅ ÄÅÄÉÃÁÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÏÌÄ ÏÒ ÂÒÏËÅÎ ÎÅÅÄÌÅÓȢ (ÁÒÉ ÍÅÁÎÓ ÎÅÅÄÌÅÓ ×ÈÉÌÅ ËÕÙÏ ÍÅÁÎÓ ÍÅÍÏÒÉÁÌ 
History  
Hari-Kuyō began four hundred years ago as a way for housekeepers and professional needle-workers to 

acknowledge their work over the past years and respect their tools. In the animist traditions, 

items as well as humans, animals and plants are considered to have souls. This festival 

acknowledged the good given to people by their tools. Practitioners went to Shinto shrines and 

Buddhist temples to thank their broken needles for their help and service. This is in keeping 

with the philosophy of "not wasting" or "paying honor to the small things" exemplified in the 

concept of mottainai. 

Modern Practice  

Festival-goers gather at shrines and temples, bringing their broken needles and pins. In a   

funereal atmosphere, the implements are laid to rest in tofu or konnyaku (soft jelly cakes) in a 

spirit of tenderness and gratitude. 

"A small three-step altar is set up and hung with a sacred rope and strips of cut white paper 

which indicate a sanctified area. On the top step are offerings of fruit and sweet cakes. On the 

middle step is a cake of tofu and on the bottom step are various sewing   

accessories. 

On this day, the seamstresses take a holiday and bring their old needles to 

the temple to stick them in a piece of tofu or konnyaku. Threads of the five 

Buddhist colors were used with the needles." 

The event is celebrated on February 8th at shrines and temples in the        

Kanto region, whereas on December 8th in the Kyoto and Kansai region. 

It’s a festival where women mostly in kimono are gathering to dedicate    

memorial service for old or broken needles used during the past year,    

wishing and praying for improved skills. 

 

Needles are stuck into a tofu  

At the memorial service, those broken needles are stuck into a soft tofu or 

jelly as showing of gratitude for handwork throughout the year. Putting 

needles into chunks of tofu represents its meaning as a good rest and         

appreciation.  

Also many women carry sorrows in their heart while sewing, which would 

be passed onto the needles. Those souls will be freed and rest at the end of the event.  

 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Animism
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mottainai
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Tofu
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Konjac
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hari-Kuyo


HAW BLOCK FOR 2017  



In 1982 a group of women on the Sunshine Coast 

got together to share their love of quilting. Pat  

Crucil, an accomplished quilter and teacher,         

established this first quilt group on the Coast. 

Today the Sunshine Coast Quilters' Guild is the 

"umbrella" organization for seven local community 

quilt groups from Pender Harbour to Gibsons, with a 

membership of 175. The guild promotes the joy of 

quilting on the Coast by providing enjoyment through 

quilt shows, classes, demonstrations and displays. 

We continue to meet eight days throughout our 

Guild year, from September to May at the Holy   

Family Parish Hall in West Sechelt (5700 Nickerson 

Road). Our meetings consist of Mini-Workshops, 

Business Meetings, Show and Tell, and a Program. 

P.O. Box 2083 

Sechelt, B.C.   

V0N 3A0 

SUNSHINE COAST 
QUILTERS' 
GUILD 

HISTORY  

www.scquiltersguild.com  

Guild memberships are renewed each year 

starting in September, and are valid until the 

end of May.  

Memberships cost $40 if you choose to   

access the newsletter on our web site.     

Additional charges imposed if you prefer to 

have printed copies mailed to you. We    

welcome guests (there is a drop-in fee) and 

love to have new members join us. 

S.C.Q.G. LIBRARY:  May, 2017  

There is an ever-escalating  number of overdue books. Before our May meeting please check carefully to see if 

you are amongst the ‘forgetful’ ones.  

Over the summer a list of outstanding materials will be complied - borrowers initials only- as a gentle re-

minder to those of you who have fostered books and magazines that should 

be available to all our members.  

Thank you to the membership for so generously supporting our Library with 

donations and purchases.  

May Resource Day will be our final Library Sale - unsold items will be do-

nated to Gibson’s and Sechelt’s Thrift Shops.  

 

Please remember that books can be renewed by phone so as to avoid 

overdue penalties.  Call    Maria Lodzinski at 604 -885-0721 and leave 

message with your name and the numbers on the front covers of the 

books and magazines (Titles are not necessary)   

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=picture+of+a+book&view=detailv2&&id=8588110808EC8F2326BE6CD751D50484B76049B7&selectedIndex=19&ccid=wm6n02Hz&simid=608014482470734403&thid=OIP.Mc26ea7d361f3c49175fa8ce277e1d00bo0

